# DAVID AND STEPHANIE PEACH

### MISSIONARIES TO THE DEAF



Sent From: Calvary Baptist Church 8644 Andrews Hwy. Odessa, TX 79765 432-362-4181

#### April 2014

Dear Praying Friends,

Thank you for your faithfulness in prayers. I believe it makes a difference in the ministry God has given to us.

#### **Local Ministry**

One of the greatest opportunities we have had during the last couple of years is an increased involvement with the local deaf community. Both Stephanie and I have been interpreting for various events and appointments. While we can't always witness openly during these assignments, we constantly look for ways to minister on a personal level. Recently an opportunity presented itself to me.

I was chatting with the husband of the person I was interpreting for while waiting for a class to start. Before we got too far into our small talk, the man asked me if I went to church and if I knew the Lord as my Savior. It always thrills me when someone asks me about my salvation. I told him I was a Christian and that I attended a Baptist church. He confirmed with his signs that he too went to a Baptist church. We continued to talk about the Lord and about our respective churches.

After a short while he began asking me questions about the Bible. At first I wasn't sure if these were honest questions, or if he was just trying to find out more about what I believed. It became obvious after a few minutes that he was hungry to learn more about the Bible. He



Our dear friend Victor from Argentina died in January. As far as we know, still without Christ.

has been saved for several years, but struggled with a few things concerning Christian growth. Over the next half hour, while we waited for the class to start, I enjoyed walking through as much of the book of Romans as I could with my new friend answering his questions.

## **Foreign Ministry**

Throughout the course of the year I will probably be taking two trips to Africa. These trips will include visits to Botswana, Tanzania and Nigeria. I don't have firm dates on these yet, but I would appreciate your prayers for me and my family as we work out the details. Pray that the trips will accomplish their intended purpose and that God will be honored in those visits. I am praying for a greater burden to grow in me as I visit some works for the first time and others for a second visit.

I will let you know when these trips get scheduled, but they should be towards the end of the summer. Thanks again for your continued prayers and support.

David Peach

Sent Through: Baptist International Outreach P.O. Box 587 Jefferson City, TN 37760 www.biomissions.org 865-262-0900

Equipping God's servants to reach the Deaf

david@dpeach.com www.dpeach.com 865-471-8654